March 29 – April 03, 2004
Intensive seminar for graduate students in the field of Modern German and European History

In connection with my regular Oberseminar for graduate students, I would like to hold a three-day intensive seminar in late March/early April at the Venice International University in which not only those students who work with me but also a number of other graduate students from Munich and the United States will participate. 

The purpose of the seminar is threefold:

1. To discuss new and ongoing PhD projects at a fair distance from Munich and in some degree of seclusion. This would allow for intensive discussions not limited by time contraints.

2. To discuss a selected number of new and innovative theoretical texts in the field of modern German and European history.

3. To bring together a variety of history students from places other than just Munich to create a “critical mass” for discussion.

Almost every semester, I organize a Oberseminar for graduate students in which up to 20 people participate. The idea is to discuss both new projects and new literature. In the proposed seminar in Venice, I plan instensive discussions particularly of new projects, which is all the more important since a large number of PhD students will start on new projects under my supervision in the winter of 2003/4. Topics range from social and cultural German and European history to international history, particularly issues of human rights. 

In addition to students from Munich, I plan to invite an number of other select students both from Germany and the United States. I will personally approach a number of PhD students with promising projects whom I had in class during the past year. Since serving as Deputy Director of the German Historical Institute in Washington in the mid-1990s, I have been able to make many connections to American scholars of German history, who in turn have students doing research in Germany. I often have the opportunity to meet these students when they are in the country and enjoy hearing about their research topics. Most of them are eager to give a presentation of their work-in-progress and to discuss it with German students.

The number of participants will be between 13 and 18 students. With respect to the date of the seminar, I would prefer the days from April 1 to 3; it that is not possible, I would prefer March 4 to 6. 
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